
   

 

   

 

 

Members of the public are invited to    
 

CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
 PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING  

State Project No. 0074-0070 
Replacement of Bridge No. 06039 Carrying Salem Road  

over East Branch Eightmile River in Lyme 
 

Thursday, July 17, 2025, 6:30 p.m.  
Lyme Town Hall 

480 Hamburg Road 
Lyme, CT 06371 

 
The purpose of this meeting is to provide the community with an opportunity to learn about the proposed project 
and allow an open discussion of any views and comments concerning the proposed improvements. A Q&A session 

will immediately follow the presentation. 
 

This replacement will create a new service life for this crossing by designing a structure that meets all current 

design and safety standards. 

The right-of-way impacts associated with the proposed improvements. are on private property and will consist of 

temporary construction easements for access, grading, and water handling, and a slope easement. Additionally, a 

drainage right-of-way will be required for the proposed drainage system.  

Construction is anticipated to begin in 2027. The estimated construction cost for this project is approximately $4 
million with 80% federal funds and 20% state funds. 

 
The public can submit comments and questions during a two-week public comment period following the meeting. 

Direct comments and questions by Thursday, July 31, 2025, to DOT-FLBP@ct.gov or (860) 594-2020, or Marc 
Byrnes at Marc.Byrnes@ct.gov. 

 
                                                                                       ACCESSIBILITY 

 
The meeting facility is ADA accessible. 

 
For hearing/speech disabilities, dial 711 for Telecommunications Relay Services (TRS). Request language assistance 

from CTDOT’s Language Assistance at (860) 594-2109 at least five business days before meeting. Language 
assistance may be requested by contacting CTDOT’s Language Assistance Call Line (860) 594-2109.  

 
Requests should be made at least five (5) business days prior to the meeting. Language assistance is provided at no 

cost to the public and efforts will be made to respond to timely requests for assistance. 
 

Project information can be mailed within one (1) week by contacting Marc Byrnes at Marc.Byrnes@ct.gov. 
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